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October 29, 2018 
 
Dear Seabrook Middle School and Seabrook Elementary School Families, 
  
On October 24, 2018 we received our annual report on lead levels for nine water fountains that 
were tested at Seabrook School District.  The district engages the services of Absolute Resource 
Associates to conduct sampling and analysis of the water.  The intent was to determine if any 
trace amounts of lead existed in the water supply at our schools at a level that would require 
remediation. These tests have been conducted since 2016 and in the past few years, results found 
no traceable amounts of lead. 
 
The current test results found that one (1) water fountain in the Middle School reported greater 
than the 15ppb (0.015mg/L).​ ​The water supply to the drinking fountain was immediately shut off 
upon receiving report of the elevated lead level. Further, we ​immediately contacted the ​New 
Hampshire Department of Environmental Service (​NHDES) Drinking Water & Groundwater 
Bureau to report our findings to implement a plan of action that complies with state regulations 
and guidelines. Our approved plan of action from the NHDES Drinking Water & Groundwater 
Bureau is to shut off water supply to the water fountain, retest location for lead levels and if any 
levels are found to replace water fountain with a new dispenser. 
 
It is our intent that all of the water dispensed at our schools meets​ NHDES​ required standards, as 
the safety and health of our students and staff members remain paramount. 
 
Sincerely,  

  
Stephanie Lafreniere, Principal Erin Milbury, Principal 
Seabrook Elementary School Seabrook Middle School 


